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FROM MAYOR SCOTT SCHRECENGOST:  
We wish all of you a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year!  There are currently openings on the Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals.  If anyone is interested, please contact me at Village Hall. 
The playground at the Lucille Ball Memorial Park was demolished this past fall, in preparation for the New Playground to be installed in the spring of 2024.
An Easter Egg Hunt is being planned for March 30, 2024 in Lucille Ball Memorial Park.  

CURBSIDE GARBAGE & RECYCLABLE COLLECTION:  Enclosed is a copy of the 2024 Curbside Garbage & Recyclable Calendar.  We are still not recycling glass because there is no market for it.  Glass should be placed in the regular garbage.  We will continue to collect plastics twice a month.    

BRUSH DISPOSAL: 
Highway Garage, 50 Gifford Avenue from 4:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m. on the following Mondays:
April 22nd, May 6th, June 3rd & 17th, July 15th & 29th, August 12th & 26th, September 9th, & 23rd, October 7th & 21st

WINTER PARKING REGULATIONS:   The Village Highway Department has been busy keeping the streets and sidewalks plowed.  Just a friendly reminder:  The Village of Celoron does not allow roadside parking between the hours of 2:00 a.m. to 7:00 a.m. from November 1st to April 1st.   The Village of Celoron takes its responsibility of snowplowing seriously and asks that you cooperate with the Village’s attempt to serve the entire Village.  Therefore, all persons with, or access to, driveways and/or garages are expected to park off the roadways in order to facilitate the required task of snowplowing Celoron’s streets.  The Village will adhere to the following Winter Parking procedure:  A note on the car windshield will be your first and only warning of a violation of the Winter Parking Regulations.  A second violation during this winter season could cause, at your expense, your vehicle or anything else parked illegally to be towed.  If you have any questions regarding this policy, contact Village Hall at 487-4175.

CODE ENFORCEMENT:    Code Enforcement Officer Alan Gustafson currently does not have any set office hours at this time.  Just a reminder, Building Permits are required for Sheds, Roofs, Fences, Pools, Additions, etc.  Building Permit applications are available at the Celoron Village Hall, or the Village Website at www.celoronny.org.  Completed applications should be submitted to the Village Hall, and will be reviewed for approval by Mr. Gustafson.

VILLAGE HALL HOURS:  Winter hours are in effect now 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. and 1:30 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays.  Closed on Wednesdays.  As of April 29th, we will resume the hours of 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

2024 CELORON RIB-FEST:  The Celoron Rib-Fest Committee announces the dates for the 2024 Celoron Rib-Fest:  June 5th, 6th, 7th & 8th.  Mark your calendars now to attend the 2024 Celoron Rib-Fest.
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